
Title: Motion for the NCWP to provide a letter to Councilmember Park with feedback on the City’s transition to 100% renewable energy by converting Scattergood Generating Station to hydrogen fuel.

Meeting date: April 4, 2023

Agendized by:
Gregg Aniolek

Contact person: Gregg Aniolek



Phone number: 760 462 5880

Committee Vote (if appropriate): 4-0

Does this item have a fiscal impact on the Neighborhood Council? ____ Yes   __x__ No

Additional documents attached? __x__ Yes   ____ No

RECOMMENDATION:

That the Neighborhood Council of Westchester/Playa provide a letter to Councilmember Park with feedback and concerns regarding the 

BACKGROUND:

Former Mayor Eric Garcetti announced a plan to abandon plans to rebuild three coastal gas-fired power plants and instead focus on “energy storage “ and “other clean energy technology”. The Scattergood Generating Station in Playa del Rey operated by Los Angeles Department of Water & Power would be one of these facilities targeted to be retired.

DISCUSSION:

The top priority for energy supply to the city of Los Angeles should be reliability.  Two critical pieces of infrastructure, including the Hyperion Sewage Treatment Plant and LAX Airport, are located near the Scattergood Generating Station.  We should not rush into a dream of 100% renewables energy goal by an arbitrarily chosen date.  Instead a manageable integration of reliable renewable energy and the consideration of advanced power generation systems with fuel cell technology should be the path to improvement.     

FISCAL ANALYSIS:

LADWP estimates $800 million dollars to convert the Scattergood Generating Station from natural gas to hydrogen.

ATTACHMENTS:

Copy of letter to Councilmember Park

Copy of LADWP presentation dated September 22, 2022

Copy of LADWP presentation dated February 3, 2023

Copy of Council file 23-0039

Copy of HyAxiom fuel cell product information

Copy of Bloom Energy fuel cell product information

Copy of Bosch fuel cell product information 

MOTION:

That the Neighborhood Council:

Approve a letter to Councilmember Park regarding the NCWP concerns with the proposed retirement of the Scattergood Generating Plant with 100% carbon free energy by 2035.
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